
Submitter: Janice Dysinger 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure: HB3509 

Honorable Chair Julie Fahey, Vice Chair Vikki Breeze-Iverson, Vice Chair Jason 

Kropf and members of the committee, 

HB2004 and HB3509 both support Rank Choice Voting. These systems will further 

alienate the people of Oregon who want to have a fair and accountable system they 

can observe in the election process. The tabulators used to accomplish the Rank 

Choice Voting allow weighted votes to the count. We have seen other states with 

systems that are not different from ours have their count corrupted by people who 

just program the count for a different outcome through back doors in the machine 

systems than the one the people voted actually voted for. Please stop these bills. We 

need to return to an accountable system that the people can observe and verify in the 

process. Rank Choice Voting is impossible to observe.  

Thank you, 

Janice Dysinger 

Oregonians for Fair Elections 


